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National Capital Squash Rackets Association (NCSRA) 

Board Minutes

October 24, 2007 (Wednesday)


Location and Time: Sports Club LA, 6:45 pm.

	#
	Item


	Meeting Notes

	1.
	Quorum (Chair)


	Officers (Attending): Hunt Richardson (Vice President – Tournaments); Chris Zimmermann (Membership), John Eisaman (web), Barry Wood (Juniors)

Officers not present: M. Madan (President), Kevin Haggerty (Treasurer), A.J. Copeland (Secretary), Debbie Boehm-Davis (Women), Maura Myers (Alternate for VP Women, soon to be VP)

Club Reps/Alternates (Attending):

Arlington Y - Anne Monahan

Pentagon – Chris Zimmermann (doubling as Club Rep)

Rio -Malcolm Jensen

Potomac Squash – Andrew Strasfogel

Results - Wendy Lawrence (NO)

SCLA – Eisaman/Richardson

Clubs/Officers not represented:
University Club

Sports Club LA

Worldgate S&H

Regency S&H

Results

Bethesda S&H

Univ. of Maryland



	2.
	Approval Of Draft Minutes, NCSRA BOD meeting, 11 Sept. 2007 (Chair)


	Approved with one clarification:  Chris Z. doubled as Pentagon Club Rep. at the last meeting

Note new address:  PO Box 59673, Washington, DC 20012

	3.
	Report Highlights (see electronic written reports):

 

A - Tournaments (VP Tournaments.)

 

B - Finances (Treasurer absent)

 

C - Members (VP Membership)

 

D - Juniors (VP Juniors)

 

E - Women (VP Women)

F - Leagues (VP Leagues absent)

 

G - Web (Webmaster)

H - Regional – Fitzgerald Cup

I – Other (logo)
	    A.  Sport and Health Open for SquashEmpower Tournament had 75

          entries.  

          Hunt distributed the calendar of tournaments that is posted on the 

          NCSRA website. Capitol Hill WISPA $5K event will be held at Results

          Jan. 10-13 and National Capitol Open PSA 2.5 star $25K event will take 

          place in February 2008.

B. Treasurer’s report – Prior to the meeting, Kevin had submitted a brief budget.   No one could interpret it.  Chris noted that the lack of clarity might be due to the fact that a large check from US Squash is probably in the NCSRA P.O. box awaiting pickup.  There was unanimous concern about Kevin’s and Kemp Prugh’s absence; Kemp has not been to two consecutive meetings and his email address and phone numbers do not work. Hunt will keep trying to contact him .

C. Chris said he talked to Bob Everd of the Maryland State SRA which agreed to send NCSRA a check for approximately $150.00 for NCSRA league players who had unintentionally joined MSSRA.  Hunt suggested that  NCSRA consider compensating people to occupy an information table at tournaments to promote membership.  It was pointed out that most tournament players are already members of the NCSRA.  Subject tabled for future discussion. 
D. The Fitzgerald Junior team match scheduled for Jan. 5, 2008 will not take place due to scheduling conflicts of the Baltimore juniors who would likely play. We are considering rescheduling the match for a date soon after the bulk of junior 2007-08 tournaments, perhaps April 2008.  There was a discussion on how to get more juniors to join NCSRA.  Currently most juniors register directly with US Squash so as to avoid paying the surcharge on NCSRA membership.  Others join through school teams. It was noted that MSSRA does not charge juniors to join it.  It was also noted that NCSRA has done little for juniors to encourage them to join our association.  A motion was proposed to waive the juniors’ fee for NCSRA. It was tabled until the amount of the surcharge can be determined

E. Howe Cup will be in Boston Nov. 2-4, 2007.

F. There was a brief discussion on the logistical challenges faced in preparing lists of visiting team players at Sport and Health clubs well in advance of league matches, as S&H had requested. Kemp’s absence was a negative factor. Privacy concerns about providing the lists center on possible solicitations for membership in S&H Clubs; S&H has guaranteed that it will write “do not call” on the cards it uses for non-member league players and not solicit them for membership.

G. Problems with the interface between NCSRA’s website and US Squash’s RailStation software will be addressed with Mike Barnet when he visits D.C. on Sunday with Chris Zimmermann and John Eisaman.

H. The Fitzgerald Cup will be played in D.C. on Jan. 5. Venue and party details to be finalized before the next meeting by Captain Malcolm Jensen and Committee Members Glen Canner, Meherji Madan, Hunt Richardson, Howard Day and Connie Barnes. 
I. A motion was given to vote to approve the new Logo and new operating name “National Capital Squash”.  Approval of both was unanimous. 

	4.
	Date of Next Meeting (Chair / 

Secretary)


	Next Meeting – Wednesday, November 28, 2007 at the Potomac Squash Club. Park in the State Police lot past the club. Refreshments will be served, courtesy of PSC.  The Club is on Montrose Road near the intersection with 7 Locks Road in Potomac, MD.  (301) 279-5808.  Get directions from the Club website www.potomacsquash.com 

	5.
	Adjourn 

	Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm


Respectfully submitted,

Andrew Strasfogel 

